

DRAFT Minutes of the **Hungarton Parish Council Meeting** held on 16th July 2019 at 7.30pm at the Village Hall.

Chairman		Alistair Clemence
Present		Sally Gower (SG) Caroline Pick (CP) Andy May (AM) Clerk Rob Morrison (RM) Mike Preston (MP)
Apologies for absence	356	None
Parishioner Issues	357	None raised
Minutes of meeting dated 8th May 2019	358	Accepted.
Matters Arising	359	SG will press further with the conservation officer to follow up on the window design anomalies at Ashby House. SG will write to Footpaths regarding providing hard-core for gate leading over stream following a parishioner's concerns.
Authorisation of invoices	360	The meeting approved the payment of two invoices.
Approval of PC grants	361	The Council instructed the Clerk to write to the three potential grant recipients asking them to complete documentation supporting their applications. AM
Planning Applications	362	The following planning applications were discussed. 19/00981/FUL – Supported with comments 19/00982/FUL – Supported with comments 19/00921/LBC – Supported 19/01000/FUL – No comments 19/00925/LBC – Supported 19/00949/FUL – Previous comments re-sent. Section 106 – AGREEMENT FOR HOPE FARM SITE – CP to try and identify someone from HDC who can come and explain the process re affordable homes to the PC. 19/01089/FUL – Supported.
Police Surgery	363	AM discussed the recent Police Surgery held in the Village Hall. It was

agreed that he should write to PC Kiff regarding a Crime Prevention Audit on a nominated house that others could attend to see what practical actions could be taken.

- Long Clawson Dairy 364** **AC** has received a reply from the dairy regarding use of parish roads by their HGV'S and will seek to arrange a meeting with the Farm Liaison Director.
- Community Actions 365** **MP** updated the meeting with a summary of the first meeting of the Environment Sub Committee. He formally requested initial funding of £150.00 from our HNDP reserves to carry out a trial planting of wildflowers in nominated sits. The **PC voted to support this.** **MP** also suggested that HPC follow the lead of other councils and declare a "Climate Change Emergency". It was noted that LCC and HDC have already done this and **AM** will write to Cllr Simon Galton to invite him to our September meeting to share his experiences and knowledge.
AM gave details of various types of noticeboard that were on the market. The PC asked that he obtains details of noticeboards made from re-cycled material and to write to James Patterson to investigate siting any new noticeboard on the Village Hall.
The issue of planting extra/replacement trees was referred to the Environment Group for investigation.
AM summarised the situation with regard to LCC and the current grass cutting arrangements. **AM** to investigate which private companies would be interested in carrying out this work and will forward a spec. to **RM** for him to put in a tender document.
- Communication 366** The PC agreed that the recent litter picking day had been a success and that a follow up should be arranged in September. **AM** to check with HDC regarding the borrowing of equipment.
- Date of Next Meeting 367** **AM** will write out for potential dates in September.

